
Minutes for a Ticonderoga Town Board Workshop for design and budget discussion 
regarding The Portage Sewer Project on February 26, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. 

Present: Joseph Giordano, Supervisor 
  Joyce Cooper, Councilwoman 
  Wayne Taylor, Councilman 
  Dorcey Crammond, Councilwoman 
  Dave Woods, Councilman 
  Matthew Fuller, Town Attorney 
  Tonya M. Thompson, Town Clerk 
 
Others:  Derrick Fleury, Sal Barnao, Kevin Farrington and Greg Swart (from AES) 
 
Mr. Farrington and Mr. Swart explained the project and gave some scenarios of design 
that had been brought forth at the first Informational Meeting in December with the 
residents of The Portage.   
 
The board held discussion and came to the decision of sidewalks on both sides of the 
road, no bike lanes (but mark shared space), parking on one side (maybe switch sides at a 
point), and a utility grass strip.  Hoping to do the entire length from Cannonball path to 
Alexandria Avenue, will need to bid as alternates and see where the budget is.   
 
The board discussed the possible budget.   
 

 
Workshop ended at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Tonya M. Thompson, Town Clerk 


